Obituary for Mr William Aldred Hobson   (by Sylvester Yankuba)
William was one of the founding members and also a Trustee of the Friends of Nixon Memorial Methodist Hospital Charity (FoN) in the UK.  Sadly, he passed away on 12th February 2023.
William was born in Calverley, West Yorkshire, on 12 September 1944.  Soon after, his family moved to the West Country where he grew up in Weston-super-Mare and later Bristol.

He attended Stowe Prep School in Buckinghamshire, after which he progressed to St Edward’s Boarding School in Oxford.  On cue at university, he successfully read Law for a year; but he then realised that he had a different calling – namely: to be more of a ‘Free-Spirit’, while still doing some good for others.
It is understood that to allow William time to consider whether or not he really wanted to drop Law, his father arranged for him to do Voluntary Service Overseas for 1 year (in 1964/65) – which is when William first went to Sierra Leone to teach English.  He had a very happy year there, teaching at Wesley Secondary School in Segbwema and with the help of pupils also built latrines for the school.  That was his introduction and initiation to Sierra Leone.
In fact, that stint confirmed to William what he wanted to do with his life.  So, when he returned to the UK, he switched to a BA Degree-course in English, which he successfully completed and further topped up with a Teaching Postgraduate-Certificate.  It was sometime thereafter that William returned to Sierra Leone for another year (1970/71) to teach at St Paul’s Secondary School in Pujehun.
Upon returning to the UK, William took up teaching posts at Parkway College and West London College (both in Southall) where his specialisms were the ‘Teaching of English to Speakers of Other Languages’ and ‘Teaching of English as a Foreign Language’.  There, using his legal knowledge, he also very ably acted as a Union Rep for his colleagues.  Through all of his work, he impacted and transformed for the better the lives of very many – several of whom stayed in touch with him until his death.
So, William could indeed have easily been a high-flying Lawyer, with all the trappings that would have come with that pursuit.  Yet, he chose a different path; one on which, in the opinion of many beneficiaries, he was far richer.  His immense wealth was in both the ‘transformative-kindness’ and ‘generosity-of-spirit’ with which he touched so many lives, each in different individual ways.  That was the true measure of William – a simply selfless and special human being, with fountain-like nurturing qualities!

Later in life, as a very active member of the Trustees of FoN Charity, his role included visiting Nixon Memorial Hospital regularly and overseeing the FoN-funded public-health Latrines Project in the surrounding local areas.  He also worked with another UK Charity “Serra Leone Poverty Relief” whose activities he annually visited and audited in Sierra Leone – thereby providing another invaluable service.  All of his charitable work was greatly valued and appreciated.
He is survived by his older brother and younger sister, as well as by his 2 daughters and 4 grandchildren.  They and his many friends and colleagues very much miss him and will always fondly remember him.
In tribute, the family elected for all Donations in the Memory of William to be made to the “Friends of Nixon (FoN)” Charity.
It is prayed that his soul will rest in prefect peace.
